
 
 

February 1, 2016 
Announcement 1068 

 

ICD-10 “Z” Codes and “O09” Codes Billed as the 

Primary/Principal/First-Listed Diagnosis Will No Longer Deny 

Effective February 15, 2016 

Update to Web Announcement 1046:  All ICD-10 “Z” encounter diagnosis codes and the “O09” family of 

supervision of high-risk pregnancy diagnosis codes will be updated in the Medicaid Management Information 

System (MMIS) on February 15, 2016.  Claims for these codes processed on or after February 15, 2016, will no 

longer deny when billed as primary/principal/first-listed diagnosis codes. 

A future web announcement will notify providers when affected claims that denied inappropriately will be 

automatically reprocessed. 

 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_1046_20160112.pdf

